
 

 

 

        

     Dear Pastors and Churches, 
 

We praise the Lord for His goodness! We thank Him for you all, as Ephesians 1:16 

says: We “Cease not to give thanks for you; making mention of you in [our] prayers”.  

In the past two months, I have helped my parents complete their moving process. Right 

after that we began to prepare for Elisabeth’s father, Pastor Timothy Boles, and her 

brother’s visit. They are here for two weeks on a short mission trip. They are a huge encouragement 

and blessing to us, and we pray that we are a blessing to them in return. Pastor Boles will have preached every day, 

last Saturday through this Thursday, in four different churches! What a blessing to be in the house of the Lord so 

much! 

I wrote previously about Bendeguz, the man who came after services on Easter Sunday. For several weeks, we heard 

nothing of him. Several Fridays ago, late at night, I received a telephone call from him. He needed help, and I was the 

only one he knew that could maybe come to help him. He was able to call me because he kept the pen with my 

number on it! I took him to the hospital. He was terribly exhausted and malnourished. He works at a stable, and his 

employers work him as a slave, from 5am to 7pm (sometimes more), for about $35 a week, no food provided – only 

housing, which he keeps very nice. Bendeguz would not have complained to anyone, except that he passed out on the 

street and needed some rest. We fixed him food and have been trying to help him as much as we can. When his 

employers allow, he comes to church. He has found a better job that will also provide him housing. Please pray that he 

will be able to make a good adjustment, and most importantly for his salvation!  

Laszlo seems very determined to do work and get better. But he keeps going back to alcohol. Many days, I am very 

disappointed in him, but I am still trying to encourage Him through God’s Word. He needs God in his life! Please pray 

for me to have wisdom how to deal with him, because sometimes I don’t know.  

Praise the Lord that a young man, Balazs, has started to attend church services! He comes from Romania, but he is 

Hungarian. He is here for work until December at least. He wanted to attend a Union Baptist church in a neighboring 

town, but his boss (who we don’t know) actually encouraged him about coming to our Baptist church because it’s 

more local! Word has spread that we are here! He comes as often as he can, and seems to be very serious about the 

things of God. 

We have not heard much from the couple Ildiko and Balazs. She is getting health treatment in Romania, so she is gone 

most of the time. Balazs does not come on his own. Pray for them.  

This coming Saturday (June 1) we are having a special evangelizing day. We will have help from other I.B. churches 

here. There will be many people out because of the town’s kid’s programs that day!  

Printing ministry update: The printer we own broke down, and it would have cost much to have it repaired. We 

decided to rent a printer, which is cheaper than owning and keeping up one. 

We are starting to prepare for another American Kid’s Day (like a mini VBS, American themed), scheduled for June 

24th-29th. We will have two days in Biatorbagy, and help with three days at my father’s ministry in Dunakeszi. We 

have received calls from people asking about it, so we are expecting a good turn-out! For all five of those days, we 

need to be able to feed the guests lunch and a light dinner. If you would like to help with this need, please send 

additional monies designated to this special program, to Bible Baptist Church of Constantine. We pray that this 

program will be a blessing and a help to others, and that souls will be saved! 

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support!  

 

Sincerely,  

Jonatan and Elisabeth Andrasik  

Isaiah 6:8 
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